
 
 

 

 

Ensuring safety - new self-extraction requirements in 

2024 and 2025 
 

 

 

 

All Motorsport Australia licenced competitors will be required to self-extract from their 
vehicles in 10 seconds or less from 2025 and beyond, with a 15 second limit in 2024. 
  
In line with advice from the Motorsport Australia Risk and Safety Committee, and FIA 
standards, the phased introduction will provide competitors with the opportunity to practice 
the best way to self-extract themselves from their vehicles before being tested at events. 
  
In 2024, competitors will initially be required to self-extract in 15 seconds as part of a staged 
introduction of the new requirement, before the 10 second limit is mandated on 1 January 
2025. 

 

 

 

 

KEY POINTS TO NOTE 

  

 From 1 January 2024, competitors will be required to be able to self-extract from their vehicle 

within 15 seconds 

 From 1 January 2025, that limit will reduce to 10 seconds as part of our phased introduction 

of this requirement 

 Tests will be conducted at events throughout 2024 

 Competitors may be required to complete the test more than once if the competitor competes 

in different vehicles 

 

 

 

 

This requirement will not apply to those competitors competing in categories that already 
have a shorter extraction time listed in their regulations, with the lesser time taking 
precedence. 
  
Motorsport Australia has implemented the requirement to ensure competitors are trained and 
ready if they are required to self-extricate during an emergency situation. 
  
A number of tests were conducted at events across disciplines in 2023, with competitors 
tested averaging well below the 10 second requirement.  

 

 



 
 

 

 

The ability to self-extract from a vehicle is an important part of motorsport safety in line with 

international guidelines being used around the world. This is important as in the event of a 

serious incident time is crucial. The tests conducted at events around Australia in 2023 saw 

competitors average well below 10 seconds, highlighting that for most competitors this will 

not be a significant challenge. For example, at a state circuit racing event where competitors 

were tested this year, the average time of self-extraction was 8.45 seconds, and the slowest 

time recorded was 11 seconds. 

  

Like anything, the more practice competitors get at self-extraction, the better they will 

become. This is also something people can practice at home or at the workshop without 

adding any additional testing costs, as competitors need to belt themselves in wearing full 

race gear and practice the best way to exit the vehicle. 

  

When it comes to fire and other leaks or issues, a quick self-extraction is key to surviving and 

minimising or preventing serious injury. Practicing self-extraction will provide some muscle 

memory and improved reaction times that competitors can rely on should they ever find 

themselves in an emergency situation. 

  

Our officials and staff will be very happy to work with those who may not initially be able to 

meet this goal to ensure they can understand how to meet the requirement and self-

extraction requirements. 

  

For more information and a list of frequently asked questions around the change, head 

to motorsport.org.au/selfextraction  

  

 

https://motorsport.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d0eccfffffa6723e6c9d37b35&id=8c7d54b33b&e=5e69f76a84

